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Mr. Samuel J. Chilk

Secretary of the Commission

ATTN: Docketing and Service Branch
U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Ccamission
Washington, D. C. 20555

Dear Mr. Chilk:

We at Portland General Electric Company would like to respond to your
request for comments on the proposed rule change to 10 CFR Part 50,
Appendix E, "Emergency Plans Production and Utilizationm Facilities”,
published in the Federal Register, Volume 43, No. 164, Page 37473-5,
dated August 23, 1978. We believe 10 CFR Part 50, Appendix E, in its
present form is sufficient to ensure the health and safety of the public
living in the environs of a nuclear facility.

Our Radiological Emergency Response Plan for the Trojan Nuclear Plant
has been in effect since April 1974. The Trojan plant is situated
near the Oregon-Washington border, so our Low Population Zone (LP2Z)
extends into both Oregon and Washington. This requires us to have
emergency response agreements and plans for the emergency assistance
agencies and health care organizations in both Oregon and Washington.

We have conducted four annual drills to test our notification and
response capabilities for evacuating the area within the L"®%.. We have
varied our scenarios, our times of conducting the drills - both normal
business hours and off-hours, and the responses required by ourselves

and by Federal, State, and local assistance agencies. We have demon=
strated, in every drill, our ability to adequately respond to an emer-
gency. We have retained consistent suppert and apprcval from participants
and media. Extension of the area to be tested would not add anything to
our Plan's proven workability. Its concept is sound and an enlargement
of its scope would add nothing to that concept.

The agreements and plans of both States are already included in our

Plan. The only addition of Plan development would be at the local or
county level. The response capability of these additional county and
local agencies, for general emergencies including wartime nuclear events,
has already been assessed by the State agencies which are currently a
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